Spearman Elementary
“Being at our B.E.S.T. for student success!”

2001 Easley Highway
Piedmont, SC 29673

{864)947-9787 or (864)845-3149
Fax (864)947-1162

August 16, 2016

Dear Business Owner,

The Spearman Elementary PTO is planning our annual Fall Festival. This
carnival event is scheduled for October. The Fall Festival is held at our
school with games, blow ups, pony rides, carnival food, and a raffle. This
event allows parents, children, and the community to have a wonderful
night out!

To help maximize our profits for this event, we are asking local businesses
to donate items to be raffled off. Your donation will be noted when listing
products for the raffle. Our Federal ID number is 57-600-1200.

We would appreciate your support! | am happy to pick up local donations,
or if you prefer, you may send it to Spearman Elementary School,
Attention: Vikki Young, 2001 Easley Highway, Piedmont, SC

29673. Please submit your donation no later than October 1st to
ensure proper recognition before the event.

Thank you for your support of Spearman Elementary School and our
children's education. | can be reached at 864-940-
8302 or vikkivoung1997@amail.com.

Sincerely,
Vikki Young
Co PTO president
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